Lehny Corbin

From: Greg Dwyer

Sent: Wednesday, February 13, 2019 10:21 AM

To: Lehny Corbin

Cc:Matt Rodriguez; Reina SchwartzSubject:COPAG Member drops out

Attachments: COPAG Member List 2019.2.13.docx

Hi Lehny,

I have been trying to schedule a meeting with the COPAG group and received this notification this morning. Please see the email from Mayra Lopez, she can no longer serve on the advisory group due to a change with her job. Her email is below. I had already encouraged her that she can remain aboard but I believe in addition to her work moving outside of West County, it was a capacity issue of her not having enough time to commit to it.

I took the liberty of updating the list and removed her name (changed to VACANT). What once was 4 out of 5 members, is now back down to 3 out of 5.

Sincerely, **Greg Dwyer**Community Services Director



Community Services Department Building 6

510.215.3081 | Main 510.215.3015 | Fax

13831 San Pablo Avenue, San Pablo, CA 94806

Email: gregd@sanpabloca.gov Website: www.sanpabloca.gov



ATTENTION:

City Hall Office Hours:

Monday thru Thursday – 7:30 am to 6:00 pm, open during lunch, closed Fridays.

*With the exception of the San Pablo Senior Center, Youth, Schools, & Community Partnerships, and Police Patrol Services. Recreation will be open Fridays with limited services.







This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system administrator – mailto: ITMagic@sanpabloca.gov. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the City of San Pablo. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The City of San Pablo accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.

From: Mayra Lopez [mailto:Mayra.Lopez@cchealth.org]

Sent: Wednesday, February 13, 2019 10:12 AM

To: Greg Dwyer < Greg D@sanpabloca.gov>;

Cc:

Atienza Washington <JoraW@sanpabloca.gov>; Elise Veliz <EliseV@sanpabloca.gov> **Subject:** Re: San Pablo Childhood Obesity Prevention Advisory Group (COPAG Meeting)

Hi Greg,

I hope you are doing well. I'm sorry to say that unfortunately I will be unable to stay on this advisory committee. My work is primarily in East County with the Tobacco Prevention team. Thank you for your time and consideration to be on this committee. I hope I am able to work with all you again in the future.

Keep up the amazing work in San Pablo!

Mayra Lopez, MPH
Senior Health Education Specialist
Tobacco Prevention Program
Community Wellness and Prevention Program
Contra Costa County Department of Public Health